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           ALAMOGORDO DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY



     





               
               700 Virginia Avenue








   
                             Alamogordo, New Mexico 88310










               (575) 439-4300




            NEWS RELEASE

On February 18, 2011, at approximately 3:12 AM the Alamogordo Department of Public Safety responded to the 2200 block of Lawrence Avenue reference to a commercial burglary in progress.  On arrival DPS learned a Security Guard from Alamo Security observed a male subject, later identified as Matthew W. Piel 29 year’s old, gaining access into a storage unit on the property of a local storage shed facility.  Mr. Piel fled on foot from the location.  The investigation revealed Mr. Piel had been using an un-rented storage unit to store several items including, furniture, clothing, electronics and various other stolen items.  The items were identified as property that had been stolen from other storage units within the Alamogordo Area.
The investigation lead members of the Alamogordo Department of Public Safety to a local motel room that had been rented by Mr. Piel.  A Search Warrant was obtained for the motel room where additional stolen property was located.   
Mr. Piel was arrested on 4 counts of Commercial Burglary, 2 counts of Receiving, Retaining, or Disposing of Stolen Property (over $500), 1 count of Possession of Burglary Tools and 18 counts of Breaking & Entering.  Mr. Piel was subsequently incarcerated at the Otero County Detention Center in lieu of a $125,000 bond.  
Any additional information will be released by the 12th Judicial District Attorney’s Office.      
Release prepared by Detective Lieutenant Israel R. Trujillo 

Approved by:_Detective Lieutenant Israel R. Trujillo_____






